H.R.C.C.C. 25th AGM




18th November 2017
Agenda

1. Officer’s Reports

2. Election of Officers

3. Proposals Received
4. Discussion Topics
5. AOB (discussion Items)

Present :
Roger Cosgrove, Chris Forrest, Ian Smith, Martyn Ross, Darren Lee, Zak Finlay, Tom Gardner, Dean Gibbs,  Jamie Cheshire, Colin Oscroft, Gary Oscroft, Matt Chambers, Bob Harley, Shane Calver, Jason Leavis, Jordan Leavis
Meeting opened at 11:30 at Heath Lane Academy
Chairman’s Report (Chris Forrest (Vice Chairman))
It was reported that the Off-Road season had been put on hold and the future of Off-Road racing at the club would be discussed later in the meeting.
It was stated that at last years AGM it had been decided that new carpet and markings would be purchased for indoor racing and that this had been done.

In conclusion, it was reported to have been a successful year for the club.
Treasurer’s Report (Roger Cosgrove)

Roger reported that the accounting year ran from beginning of September thru to end of August.  Over this period, the club had sustained a loss of some £720, although this was explained with the cost of the new carpet and markings (£1500) and a loss of revenue from indoor race meetings for a whole month while the sports hall heating and lighting was upgraded.  The breakdown of income (£6926) and expenditure (£7646) was explained in detail which described the loss.

The closing balance of the club’s 2 accounts stands at £3705 (current account) although we have received no invoices from the school yet so in reality this account actually stands at £2000, and £5401 (deposit account) giving a financial asset total of £7344.
Roger went on to re-affirm that in his belief these funds should be spent on equipment if necessary and not stock-piled. 

He explained that the biggest expense for the club is the hall rent at £209 / wk, and therefore we need 30 paying racers to cover this cost.  He added that the tuckshop always makes a profit.

Election of Officer’s

The Chairman and Vice-Chairman were both up for re-election this year, the existing Vice-Chairman (Chris Forrest) was proposed as the new Chairman by Matt Chambers and seconded by Darren Lee.  This left a vacant Vice-Chairman position.  No one from the floor stood forward for this role, so Roger said that he would be happy to stand in until a member came forward – this was proposed by Chris Forrest and agreed by all present.
Proposals Received

None

Discussion Topics

Off-road Racing :
A lengthy discussion regarding the viability of Off-road racing was begun it being stated by the committee that as they saw it there were a few options : restart outdoor racing (but several members would be needed to step up to run the meetings, etc as the current committee have little interest in off-road racing); Put outdoor racing on hold for another year; or permanently shelve off-road racing and sell the equipment
A straw poll of the members attending the AGM showed that only 3 or 4 members actually had any interest in off-road racing at Hinckley, the discussion showing that grass track racing is not what the racers want preferring astro turf.

Jamie Cheshire mentioned that when we moved to what was then William Bradford Community College for indoor racing, it had been considered that we could build an off-road track on the ground behind the sports hall.  However, it was pointed out that since that time the landscape had changed significantly with the school now being an Academy and it was also felt that any off-road area would need to be fenced off from the main school anyway.

At the end of the discussion, Roger proposed that the existing equipment and container should be sold, and the funds banked in the event that the club should ever want or be in a position to begin off-road racing in the future.  This proposal was agreed by those present, with potentially mothballing some of the jumps etc at the school in case we should ever want to run buggies indoors on the old carpet.

Indoor Racing :
Chris Forrest stated that the club was looking to purchase mobile racking to store the carpets and track markings which would make getting out and putting away the track building equipment much easier.  The costs of these new racks would be in the order of £1000.

It was suggested that some of the corner dots need replacing, and Martyn Ross would contact the person who turned our last ones for us with a view to obtaining some replacements.

Roger stated that at times we are struggling with too many racers, saying that we have the hall for the period 12:00 to 18:00, and often “pinch” and extra half-hour at the end and up to an hour before the time we actually pay for, and was looking for a direction as to what to do on weeks where numbers are high.  It was stated that the way that Roger breaks down the racers into ability groups was appreciated, and if necessary dropping to just one final was the way to go on weeks where we experience high numbers – in fact do exactly what he does now!

Roger stated that it would be nice for the club to have a couple of GT12 type club cars as the ones we have are broken / no longer current.  Several members said that they would be able to donate a car or parts, and Darren Lee said that he could talk to Schumacher to see if they could help.

The indoor venue was discussed, it being stated that we are always looking for somewhere bigger / cheaper, but are satisfied to remain at Heath Lane Academy for the time being.  Although it was acknowledged that space is a problem preventing us from hosting bigger meetings.  It was also mentioned that perhaps the club could purchase some tables and chairs for use by the racers, although it was pointed out that storage space is a problem.  However the green chairs that we have used for some time have now disappeared, so perhaps 20 fold-away chairs might be nice. 
AOB

Club Membership :
Roger said that he would like to move the club membership period from a Jan-Dec year to a Sep-Aug year to coincide with our racing seasons.  It was pointed out that this would be at odds with the BRCA membership, but since the BRCA no longer provides club affiliation that this will not be an issue and would enable the club to reset everyone to a non-member at the start of the racing season and charge racers accordingly regarding their HRCCC membership.  It was agreed that this proposal will come into effect in September 2018.
Jason Leavis asked whether there could/should be a Junior concession for racing.  After some discussion, it was suggested that Juniors should be charged a £5 race fee (club members only). It was reported that Juniors do get awarded trophies at the end of the season though.
The meeting was closed at 12:20
